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Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

Just before my Christmas message, I would like to draw your attention to the information later in the 
bulletin about THC vapes. We held an information evening last week for parents which was delivered 
by We Are With You, a local drug support charity. It is worth all parents and carers looking at the 
information, even if you believe your child is not at risk.

This week and last week there have been a range of Christmas festivities. We served  Christmas lunch 
for staff and pupils, and this was the busiest ever - we served more Christmas dinners than in any 
previous years. We have held 12 Days of Christmas Sing Offs in assemblies. Christmas Jumper Day 
raised lots of money for Derian House, and this again was a record for us - more Christmas jumpers 
than ever before! The Cinema Reward Trip for Year 7 went last week and was a great success.  The 
Trafford Centre Reward Trip for all other years is tomorrow. We have also held Christmas Karaoke at 
lunchtime, where pupils and staff have been singing along to some Christmas Classics. Alongside all of 
these activities lessons continue as normal, though some may have a Christmas theme!

We have also been collecting for our annual Christmas Hampers, which will be delivered to needy 
families in the local area. I would like to thank all members of our Parklands community who have 
generously donated items for the hampers. It is always heartwarming to see the impact that these 
hampers have on the people who receive them.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone in school who has organised or helped out over 
the last couple of weeks - especially the kitchen, site, and office staff who have been kept very busy by 
all the additional Christmas fun. 

Best wishes
Mrs. Batson

Headteacher

Finally, I would like to wish all of our staff, 
children, families, and friends of the school a 
wonderful Christmas and a happy and healthy 
New Year. We look forward to seeing 
everybody refreshed and ready for a New Year 
on January 6th. 

I would like to remind everyone that we have an early finish on Friday - the children will leave school 
at 1pm. Lunch will still be served as normal.
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Message from the Headteacher regarding THC vapes

Last week, you were invited to an information evening delivered by With You, a local drug support 
charity. We held this evening as a result of something that is becoming increasingly prevalent both 
nationally, locally, and here at Parklands—the exponential rise in vape use among high school-aged 
children and in addition the use of THC vaping fluid. A particularly worrying trend is the growing use of 
THC oil in vaping liquids. THC oil is a sticky, thick, yellowy-brown substance derived from the cannabis 
plant. THC is the psychoactive chemical responsible for the "high" effect and is illegal in the UK. 

We have had to permanently exclude three students for possessing and using THC vapes on school 
premises, in line with our behaviour policy. For clarity, it is also illegal to sell nicotine-containing vapes 
to anyone under the age of 18, and adults are prohibited from purchasing them on behalf of minors. It 
is safe to say that all parents and carers involved in these incidents have been shocked to discover 
that their child not only had a vape but that it contained a Class B drug.

Parents who attended the information evening were shocked by some of the information shared. Here 
are some reflections from attendees:

“I had no idea that so many vapes contained drugs, or how easily available these vapes are to 
underage children. I will be talking to my child about this tonight.”

“It is really shocking how strong these things are. I had heard about them but thought they 
were pretty harmless. I know now that’s not the case at all.”

“Thank you for bringing this to our attention. I’m really shocked by what I’ve heard.”

“The We Are With You session on THC Cannabis vapes/vaping was really informative and not 
jusgemental.  I was not aware of how much Cannabis produced today had changed and how 
the THC is more potent.  I also had not a clue about the Cannabis sweets which are now being 
manufactured and marketed at kids as branded sweets. I learned a lot more about vaping and 
how highly addictive it is and the toxic ingredients such as metals they contain.  It has 
equipped me as a parent to talk to my kids about vaping and THC and know where to go for 
professional support and how to reduce harms.”

“Thanks for the informative evening as usual. Poorly attended but had a message for 
everyone. Jane was great delivered a clear message and I think the content would be valuable 
to students. I suppose conveying the education and risk of any vaping is the only thing you can 
do. 
I will talk to my daughter and see if she can spread the risk around her friends”

Please see the attached slideshow here, which contains information from the evening. 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1vzBLyP3wTQH6RzVD0QLY5Mn09qT4VLRgJIjZcEwOck0/edit?usp=sharing
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Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to share a deeply unfortunate incident that occurred on Monday evening.
I had to speak with and apologise to a very upset member of the public - a grieving parent who was 
visiting her son's grave at Chorley Cemetery. Sadly, her visit was disrupted because one of our 
parents or carers was using the cemetery as a pickup point for their child after school.
I kindly ask for your understanding and community spirit in this matter. Please show compassion and 
respect for those using the cemetery by refraining from using it as a place to collect your child or 
children. This small act of consideration can make a significant difference to those who rely on this 
sacred space for reflection and remembrance.

Thank you for your understanding and support.

Kind regards,
Sara Haslam
Assistant Headteacher 

Trafford Centre trip is non uniform on Thursday 19th December for those attending. Those not 
attending it are in full school uniform. We anticipate that we will arrive back at school at approx 9pm. 
Please do not park in the bus bays to allow us to disembark safely. 

LOST PROPERTY
Tables are out on the concourse with items handed in over the last term. Please encourage your 
children to look through with a view of returning the items to their rightful owners.

YEAR 9

We are due to visit Parklands  High School on Tuesday 4th February @ 09.00hrs 2025 to administer 
Tetanus, Diphtheria & Polio (Td/IPV) & Meningitis ACWY Immunisations. to Year 9 pupils.    

Most children have been immunised against Tetanus, Diphtheria & Polio and Meningitis C as part of 
the childhood UK schedule. It is recommended that your child now receives a booster dose of 
Tetanus, Diphtheria & Polio and Meningitis ACWY.

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/ff51140f

Please complete the form to CONSENT or REFUSE the vaccinations by following the link below, 
which will close at midnight on Monday 30th December . 

If you have made an error or are unsure whether you have already completed a form, please contact 
us on 03333 583 397 option 2, option 1.    

If your child has already had these immunisations elsewhere, please give us a call to update our 
records.  

YEAR 10 WELCOME EVENING
Please follow this link to access the presentation given to parents and students at last nights evening. 
If you have any further questions please contact Mr Galbraith at 
JGalbraith@parklandsacademy.co.uk. 

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/ff51140f
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/AAA/Welcome_to_Y10_assembly_Dec_17th_2024.pdf
mailto:JGalbraith@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Work Experience week for Year 10 is 14th - 18th July 2025. When you are meeting up with friends 
and family over the holidays, why not ask if they work at, or know of, a company that would offer a 
work experience placement? All information and documents available on the website here: 
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/parents/work-experience

● Year 11 will have college interviews in school, starting in February (some colleges will invite 
students in for interview from January, so make sure applications are in as soon as possible).

● Runshaw, Preston and Wigan & Leigh Colleges all interview in school - dates/times will be 
advertised on the daily bulletin closer to the event(s).

● Year 11 also have Mock Interviews with employers in February, so have a look at the advice on 
the BBC Bitesize page in Career News for hints on interview techniques, CVs and so on.

In-person work experience with the NHS is available during the school holidays. The application 
window will open on January 2nd, so don’t miss out. Click here: https://nhscareersnw.co.uk/

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/parents/work-experience
https://nhscareersnw.co.uk/
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 80 pupils to date
Year 8: 69 pupils to date
Year 9: 56 pupils to date
Year 10: 82 students to date
Year 11:  65 students to date
All: 352 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 172 pupils
Year 8: 146 pupils
Year 9: 131 pupils

Year 10: 148 students
Year 11: 147 students

All: 744 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 151 pupils
Year 8: 121 pupils
Year 9: 99 pupils

Year 10: 130 students
Year 11: 107 students

All:  608 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1gpO585zx26aYE9OSmzIFpXWeNv94Oq0HsvR-LhGN57I/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Just a quick message from the Head Pupils. 

We hope you’ve all enjoyed the Christmas festivities this term.

Christmas Jumper day was a huge success with the most 
pupils wearing their Christmas jumpers, and  all the proceeds 
going to Derian House.

The Christmas lunch was delicious, thank you to all the 
kitchen staff. And finally Christmas Karaoke this week in the 
school hall.

Congratulations to the year 11’s on completing their mock 
exams, I'm sure they are ready for a Christmas break. 

 Merry Christmas, to one and all, and a Happy New Year!

Evie, Rory, Yasmin, and Georgia

Hello! 
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Visit to Chorley Hospital

On Thursday, a small group of Year 10 students visited the Life Centre at Chorley Hospital to explore 
the wide range of careers available in the healthcare sector.

Former Parklands student Karen Gore, now a Widening Participation Tutor, spoke to the students 
about the variety of clinical and non-clinical roles they could pursue. Karen also provided a refresher 
on CPR training - a crucial life skill.

The students were fantastic ambassadors for the school, as always!
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Sustainability News

We are so excited to share this news with you. We are currently having Solar panels fitted to the roof 
of the school. This project has been in the pipeline for some time now however we have kept it under 
wraps until we were sure it was definitely going to go ahead.

A couple of weeks ago we had a visit from the company ‘Solar for Schools’ who are fitting the panels 
and system. They spoke to our ‘Student Sustainability Group’ and answered some very well thought 
out questions. The students were allowed to fly the drone that has been used to survey the school roof 
in preparation for the installation.

On our return in January we will be briefing the whole school on this project and other sustainable 
ventures coming in the near future. This is all part of our school's 5 year sustainability plan which, we 
feel, sends the message to all, regarding our commitment to our environment today, tomorrow and for 
our future generations.

Below are some snaps of our team and the work in progress.
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PE Update

A big week for Badminton competitions. The weather is cold so if pupils wish to wear base layers 
UNDER their PE kit is absolutely fine. Lessons outside will still continue unless it is unsafe to do so. 
Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, 
bring a kit and attend! 

KS 3 & 4 Boys and Girls Badminton 
A big week for badminton! Pupils were selected from key stage 3 and 4 to represent Parklands in the 
district badminton competition. A special mention to the year 10 team who placed 2nd.  All teams 
played very well and made us proud. Well done! 
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PE Update

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 

Wishing all my Europe House members a very Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year.  I 
hope you enjoy your break and come back refreshed and ready for to tackle 2025

Year 9 Girls Football. The team played against 
Albany, Southlands and St Michael’s. The girls 
played extremely well and came second to St 
Michael’s.  

Year 9 Indoor District Cricket The team played  well 
and made it through to the semi final against Holy 
Cross. They batted well, set a decent score but 
unfortunately Holy Cross needed 2 runs on the final 
ball of the game and got 3 so were victorious. Well 
done. 
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Our sponsorship page is here:
https://gofund.me/7d94a587

https://gofund.me/7d94a587
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Mental Wellbeing

The Christmas holiday is a period where people spend time with friends, family and carers, where
they reflect on the year just passed, and where they look forward to the new year ahead. It can be a
time of joy and celebration. But amongst all the festivities, it is normal for people to feel sad or
worried, or struggle with their mental health – just as they would at other times of the year.  
If you are feeling this way, know that you are not alone. Lots of people can struggle Christmas, and
there are lots of people you can go to for support, who will listen to you and will try to help and
understand.  
Here are some useful contacts: 
Kooth offers free, confidential and anonymous online support and counselling for 11-23-
year olds. Their team will be available to provide mental wellbeing support over the
festive period. 
Childline provides a confidential telephone counselling service for any child with a problem.
Call: 0800 1111 anytime or online chat with a counsellor.
YoungMinds provide lots of tips for staying well over the Christmas period.   
Hope Link Uk – Call: 0800 0684 141 Text 07860 039 967
Crisis Tools helps to support in crisis, resources are available
Lancashire NHS Wellbeing Helpline Call: 0800 915 4640 Text: HELLO to 07860 022846
Mental Health NHS Crisis Line Lancashire Call: 0800 953 0110
Papyrus
Papyrus provide confidential support and advice to young people struggling with thoughts of
suicide, and anyone worried about a young person. Call: 0800 068 3131 or text: 07860
039967 (9am-midnight, 365 days a year). 
Samaritans
24/7 365 days a year – they’ll help you and listen to how you’re feeling. Call: 116 123 or
email: jo@samaritans.org 
Shout
Shout offers confidential 24/7 crisis text support for times when immediate assistance is
required Text “SHOUT” to 85258. 
Christmas can be a daunting time, and a time you might feel more pressure to feel or be a certain
way. Make sure you are kind to yourself over the Christmas period, and know it is okay to struggle
and to talk about your feelings.
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Click here for career’s news

Lots of great content in the Christmas edition of Career News. There are competitions, recipes, advice 
and information, work experience opportunities, podcasts, open events and much more.

Runshaw College is offering a very special ‘Pathway to Excellence’ Twilight Event to Year 11 students 
who are hoping to study A Levels on Tuesday 28th January, from 5pm - 7.30pm, for students and their 
parents/guardians.
There will be 3 inspiring sessions on:

● Revision strategies for GCSE exams
● Success in GCSE science
● A very special talk on what it takes to achieve an A Level mindset, to engage learners and 

support their knowledge base for their GCSE exams.
We would like to invite those students who are looking to study A Levels perhaps with a GCSE grade 
profile of 6 or above.
If you are interested in your child attending this event, please email: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk 
for more details. Places are limited, so don’t leave it too late!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/AUTUMN_24_Xmas_issue.pdf
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

